Dear Parents and Players:

Welcome to the Mavericks!  As always, I am very excited about the upcoming 2010 season, and the opportunity to compete for another championship.  For most of you, I have coached your children before.  For those of you who are new, I’d like to share some of my coaching philosophies and lay down some rules.  Every season I have the same 3 Goals, in order of importance:

1.  HAVE FUN
2.  GET BETTER EVERY DAY

3.  WIN

Winning is important, because it is a reward for hard work.  If a child never sees any benefit to working hard, establishing a good work ethic will be nearly impossible.  However, at our level success is not measured solely in wins and losses.  If we have fun and improve and compete, then to me we have been successful.  I pledge to affirm the principles of hard work, teamwork, sportsmanship and fair play.  When we win, we must always show class.  We will celebrate without insulting or disparaging our opponent in any way.  If we lose, we will do so with dignity.  We will never point fingers among ourselves, or whine about poor officiating.  We will look our opponent in the eye and congratulate them.  We will learn from our mistakes and improve (whether we’ve won or lost).

That being said I (and my staff) am very competitive and will do anything I can to prepare us to win without compromising the higher two priorities.  I also know the talent we have on this team, and there is no reason why we can’t win a championship.  Fallon is a football town, with a rich tradition of championships in the SYFL.  To me, another 8-2 type of season without winning the championship is just not good enough.  Most of our boys have watched their older brothers win and it’s their turn – they deserve it.  I want all of you to know how committed I am to equipping these players to make that happen.
Our teams have always enjoyed great parental involvement and support.  Thank you!  I truly believe our boys will perform better when they feel that support.  A positive and vocal sideline can definitely make an impact during a game.  I encourage you to attend all practices and games, within the following guidelines:

· Please have your child at practice at least 5 min early, and games at least 45 min early – this is a parental responsibility.  Players should have all equipment and a water bottle – this is a player’s responsibility.  8-year-olds can’t drive but they can keep track of their things.  An equipment bag will be provided for your convenience.

· At games or practice please limit your interaction with your child or other players to encouragement from a distance.  Parents may interact with players during water breaks.

· Please adhere to the snack schedule.

· Please treat all officials and coaches with respect.

· Parents don’t be shy about getting LOUD at games!  Bring cowbells and air horns if you want.  Besides, it’s fun to embarrass your children.

· Feel free to contact me anytime to discuss your child’s progress or role on the team, however I will ONLY discuss YOUR child, and never in front of that child.

Practice schedule will be as follows:

July 26:  5:15-7:30

July 27 until the first day of school: Mon – Thurs 6:30-8:30

Beginning First day of school (Aug 23 I think):  Tue – Thurs 5:30-7:30

I decided to move practices one hour later during the summer to hopefully avoid some of the heat, and give kids a chance to eat supper.  Before our first practice I will hold a 15-minute parents meeting to introduce myself and answer any questions you have.  Also on the first day of practice, I need to attend a required First Aid class so we have to practice at 5:30.  Practices will be held at the Lahontan Elementary school fields.  This is where the Mavericks and Renegades practiced last year.  If you need directions you can call me.

To my players – the “3 Rules” are still in effect, and still have to be memorized.  Have them memorized before the first practice (they’re easy):
1.  NEVER QUIT

2.  ALWAYS DO YOUR BEST

3.  DON’T BE AFRAID
I will expand on these rules in more detail at the first practice.  Other guidelines for my players are as follows:

· Your teammates are your football family.  Always treat each other with respect, encourage one another, and back each other up on and off the field.
· Officials do not decide football games – you do.  Never complain to an official about bad calls.  It won’t change anything and only makes you look spoiled and insubordinate.  It is your coach’s job to deal with officials, not yours.
· You must address coaches by their last name.  For example: “Coach Little” or “Coach Baze.”

· Absolutely no profanity will be tolerated (this goes for coaches too).

· Without a valid medical reason, missing one practice in a given week will result in only being allowed to play one half of the next game.  Missing two practices will result in a player having to sit out the next game.

Again, welcome to the Greenwave Mavericks.  Let’s get ready to have a lot of fun, do a lot of hittin’, and let’s get another championship for Fallon!

Coach Little

775-217-2221
ednpaulalittle@charter.net
“You never know how a horse will pull until you hook him to a heavy load.” 

-Coach Paul W. “Bear” Bryant

